THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Spring Business Meeting

Plantation Inn, Crystal River

April 3, 2002

I. Call to Order – President Paul Moler called the meeting to order at 3:08 pm.

II. Reading of the 2001 Fall Business Meeting Minutes – Minutes were read and approved with minor revision.

III. Treasurer’s Report – Jay Exum reported that the Chapter’s balance as of March 1,2002, was $14,680.86.  Aside from the spring meeting, the Chapter generally breaks even for the year.  Although the spring meeting is the main moneymaker, T-shirt sales in 1999 made about $2,000.

IV. Election Results – Larry Perrin reported that Carrie Sekerak is the new President-elect.

V. Farm Bill Update - The Senate and House recently passed their versions of the Farm Bill.  The Senate’s version was more friendly.  A suggestion was made to check the website for the latest status and to provide support.

VI. Web Site – Rog Vanderhoof recommended to the Board that the Chapter change servers for its web site.  The new server will allow us to have more control over the management of the site and increase the timeliness of postings.  The Board approved the recommendation.  NOTE: The address provided on the agenda is the old (current) address.  Dale Gawlik will send an e-mail to notify members of the new address once it is established.

VII. Strategic Planning – The Board held a retreat last month at Camp Ocala to develop a comprehensive strategic plan for the Chapter.  Susan Millsap served as the facilitator.  The Board made good progress and will continue working on the strategic plan after the spring conference adjourns.

VIII. FWC Executive Director – Vic Heller withdrew his name, but we know little about the other applicants.  It was suggested that we find out about the other candidates and form a recommendation.  Paul will look into this and get some information to Pete David, who will draft a letter to the Commission.

IX. Request for Donations from TWS – The Parent Chapter TWS sent a request for merchandise and money (specifically $500) to support the 2002 National Conference in Bismarck, North Dakota.  Discussion was held as to whether the Parent TWS actually profited from the conference.  A suggestion was made to send a student instead of giving money.  A motion was made to not donate money as requested.  The motion passed.  Jay Exum will try to find out from National TWS what the finances are in relation to the conference.  Further discussion included the possibility of sending the President or Southeast Representative to the national conference every year to network and participate in the Leader’s Lunch.  A motion was made to provide $500 to send a Chapter representative to this year’s conference.  The President will select the representative for the Chapter.  The motion passed.  A brief discussion was held on the pros and cons of possibility of hosting a future national conference.  Currently, there is little pressure for us to host a national conference.

X. Other Business – Steve Rockwood noted that national wildlife festival will be held in Sebastian next year.  This will be a three-day event running from a Thursday through Saturday and will celebrate the national wildlife refuges.  He suggested that we hold our spring conference earlier in the week to possibly attract some of the people attending the festival.  He will look into coordinating with the refuge people.  Volunteers to serve on committees for the next conference will be needed.  Anyone interested in volunteering should contact Steve.  He will also look into Myakka State Park as a possible location for our next Fall Meeting.

Concern was expressed about activities of an organization known as the Feral 
Cat Network.  This organization has been getting local and county governments to create ordinances that establish feral cat populations.  Discussion was held as to our Chapter’s position on the matter.  Pete David will draft a letter stating our position.  The letter will be sent to the FWC and USFWS and copied to all of the County Commissioners.

XI. ADJOURNMENT – President Paul Moler adjourned the meeting at 4:47pm. 

